
 
 

 
Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: Health and Community Services   Analyst:   Nicole Gorle 
ECAF: 2023-0411      Date:   April 19, 2023 
Motion: 23-153 
 
 
Consideration:  
Approve a grant agreement with Latino Educational Training Institute (LETI) to provide 
advancing health literacy to enhance equitable community responses to Covid-19 grant 
funding. 
 
Background:  
A Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) was entered into by the Health District and LETI on 
November 10, 2021 for the purpose of supporting the advancing health literacy grant. The MOU 
was effective from September 30, 2021 through June 30, 2023 and provided LETI with 
$200,000 for this work. 
 
The District determined that this MOU, along with a few others, should be subrecipient grant 
agreements and was in the process of changing them prior to the transition of the Health District 
into the County. While a couple of the replacement agreements were finalized prior to the 
transition, there were some not finalized including this one. 
 
Current Proposal: 
Scope: County will pay LETI up to $200,000 for work supporting advancing health literacy 
during the initially established grant period under the MOU (November 2021  - June 2023). 
 
Duration: June 30, 2023 
 
Fiscal Impact:  $200,000 
 
2023 Budget: Yes – Funds were included in budget. 
Future Budget Impact: No 
Handling:  Normal 
Approved-as-to-form: No – Dept. chose to move forward without it due to timing. 
Risk Management:  Yes 
Executive Recommendation: Yes 
Attachment:  None 
Amendments: None 
Request: Move to GLS May 3rd for Council consideration. 


